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Week Ending Friday 6th December, 2019 

 

SUPERVISION IN THE YARD BEGINS AT 8:35 AM AND ENDS AT 3:15 PM 
Primary Breakfast Club runs Monday, Wednesday & Friday Mornings 8am – 8:30am outside Argyle 

Upcoming Events 

 

 

 

We will continue to keep students and teachers focused on learning right up to the last days of school. 
We are confident that keep students engaged in class will help settle some nerves that naturally start 
to come at the end of a school year.  

We have been busy organising teachers, students and classrooms recently! We are ready to go for our 
Transition day this Tuesday and looking forward to the excitement that comes with meeting new 
faces.  

Our Essential Learning Items were sent out a few weeks ago. We have worked hard to lower the cost 
next year and hope that this helps all families contribute.  

We would like to congratulate Cindy Pedrana (our wonderful Art teacher of many years), Rebecca 
Newell (Current Year 5 Team leader) and John Helmore (Maths Learning Specialist) on their new jobs 
at different schools next year. If you see them around, please join us in wishing them well.  

These last two weeks of 2019 will bring a Year One Disco, Prep BBQ, Assembly and a Year 6 
Celebration… we hope to see you there! 

 

 

Natalie Vulic and Kim McCabe 

Primary Co Principals 

 

 

 
DATE 

 
DESCRIPTION 

    PAYMENT     
DUE 

Tuesday 10th December Transition Day N/A 

Thursday 12th December Grade 1 Disco, 3:00pm – 4:30pm (Amadeus) 5/12 

Friday 13th December Assembly, 2:20pm (Barlee Gym) N/A 

 Prep 2019 & 2020 Family BBQ, 4:30pm – 5:30pm N/A 

 Grade 6 Celebration, 5:30pm – 9:30pm (Equip Church) 9/12 

Thursday 19th December End of Year Class Parties N/A 

Friday 20th December Last Day of Term 4 – 1:30pm Finish N/A 

Thursday 30th January First Day of Term 1, 2020 N/A 
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Big Day Out 
 

We are thrilled to announce our recent Big Day Out has made a profit of close to $9000 dollars. We would 
like to thank our families who supported the event, particularly the students who performed on the day. The 
money raised will go towards more books for classroom libraries. We look forward to our next Big Day Out 
in 2021! 

 

Peer Mediators 
 

For the past two weeks our year 5/6 Peer Mediators have been out in the yard helping others resolve 

conflict and reporting to teachers on issues they have noticed. The peer mediators have reported that 
they have been helping smaller children find friends to play with, helping resolve conflict in the gaga 
pits and seeing many students not wearing hats. Daily students ask if they can have an extra shift of 
yard duty as they are enjoying the role they play in creating a positive, and safe school environment.  
 

Teachers have reported that the peer mediators have been doing an amazing job already and seeing 
positive impacts they are having in the yard. The peer mediator program will continue running in 2020. 
Grade 5s will be our grade 6 peer mediators and we will recruit year 5s to be a part of this. We are 
very impressed with the way the students have embraced their role and the good they are doing in the 
yard. Well done! 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

2020 School Terms: Begin: End: 2020 Curriculum Days (Students DO NOT attend school): 

Term 1 28 January 2020 27 March 2020 
Tuesday 28th January  

Wednesday 29th January 

Term 2 14 April 2020 26 June 2020 
Friday 24th April 

Tuesday 9th June 2020 

Term 3 13 July 2020 18 September 2020 
 

Term 4 5 October 202 18 December 2020 
 



2020 School Captains 
 

The year 5 students have written their applications for 2020 school captain. They will be interviewed 
for their role and the captains will be announced shortly. We wish all the year 5s that applied luck and 
congratulate them on the hard work they put in on their application letters . 
 
 

Mini Transitions 
 

On Friday the 29th of November students across the p-5 experienced what life would be like in the 
next year level. P-5 students will have another opportunity on Friday the 6th of December Then on the 
10th of December students will transition to their new classes with their 2020 teacher and 2020 

classroom. Teachers and Leadership have been working tirelessly to ensure students will have a 
positive learning environment in 2020. 
 

Grade 3 Camp 
 

We went to the Lady Northcote Camp near Bacchus Marsh on Wednesday the 20 th to Friday the 22nd 
of November. 
 
All the grade three teachers came, plus a couple of other teachers and they helped us to have a good 
time. They ran the activities, helped us in the dining hall and looked after us at night. The food was 
pretty good and our favourite was the pasta dinner. We also had pancakes or bacon and eggs for 
breakfast. We didn’t go hungry! 
 
Camp was fun because of activities like the giant swing, archery, fun games, yabbying, low ropes, 
disco, team toon challenge and the night walk. These activities were fun because we were learning 

new things. 
 
Camp was the best thing we did all year. We can’t wait to do it again. 
 
By Nishka Jain and 3C. 
  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Supported News 
 
 
In SPE and SPF we have been making necklaces for our business called Brilliant Beads. We make 
these necklaces on Tuesdays and Fridays for Project Based Learning. To make our necklaces we 
need to firstly pick the beads, then pick the string, then we thread the beads onto the string. Last thing 
we do is put the clips on to make the necklace.  
 
On Thursday 12th December at 2:30-3:30pm, we are going to have a Christmas Stall. The stall is 
happening out the front of village square near Eildon. At the stall we are going to be selling our 
necklaces. The necklaces will cost you $10, with the money going towards Supported Learning.  
 
Hope to see you there. 
 
(Written by students in SPE and SPF) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Bank 
 

2019 is almost at an end. If you have spare, left over or unused primary school uniform that you want 
to donate/pass on- please come to Argyle building in the morning and drop it off the second hand 
uniform store room. Alternatively come and speak to Tsering Sherpa- Leading Teacher: Student 
Wellbeing, to donate items.  
 
We welcome all donations. 
 
Thank you. 
 

Sun Smart Term 4 
 

 

Manor Lakes P-12 College applies a ‘No Hat, No Play’ rule to all Primary 
students for this term.  
Students without an appropriate hat must sit in the shade. 

Standing/Playing in the shade is NOT part of the ‘No Hat, No Play’ rule, 
as it generally leads to students moving in and out of the sun and also 
doesn’t encourage them to bring their hat the next day. Hats should not 

be borrowed or shared. Hats other than the College hat (or plain black hats with no logos) are not 
permitted. Hats should not be worn in class. 



 



 



 

 

 
 

 

 


